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On Friday 7th June UK CARP had an end of exams 
dinner. We had a lovely time catching up and 
talking about how the past academic year was for 
us and what we have planned for summer. People I 
see very rarely came and also people I see several 
days a week. I wanted to thank everyone no matter 
what the extent of their involvement in CARP this 
year. CARP UK alpha-test was in many ways a 
success. I hope we can make the beta even better. 
We had a lovely spaghetti Bolognese followed by 
testimonies from Jonathan Hoyte (a core member, 
being communications officer for CARP) who has 
invested a great deal this year and to whom I’m 
deeply grateful. We also heard from Beni Vitai, an 

A-Level student who attended many of CARP’s events this year, about how the CARP community 
provided a sense of much-needed clarity in his life this year. 
 
However the most moving testimony for me, and many of the CARP members, was that of Phoebes 
Ruguru’s. Phoebe is a confident and bubbly young lady who is studied at SOAS (School of Oriental and 
African Studies) this year. She talked about her life of faith and how she’s almost had to rediscover it 
while being at university. She attended our 2-Day workshop in February this year having a lot of 
questions, some of which are still unanswered. It’s been deeply inspiring and moving seeing someone 
grasp the Principle as she has. I hope we can move the hearts of many more students through CARP next 
year. 
 
Thank you everyone who came. 
 
Written by Michael Schroder, CARP Leader  
 
 
 
 


